
Port Isaac Village Hall
same old, same old

Trio was started by the Village Hall Committee back in 1982 and there has not 
been an issue since then that hasn’t mentioned the Hall. And 35 years on the 
Hall still has the same problems … the people change but it is always a small, 

dedicated group that struggle to keep the Hall going, maintain and improve it … 
and are continuously fundraising to do just that …
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maintaining the Village Hall 
is like painting the Forth 
Bridge … never ending



Dear Port Isaac

What a beautiful place you are and what a tremendous community you hold.

Praise has been expressed from the hierarchy at the BBC of the wonderful warmth 
of the film from Port Isaac and sense of event. It is a tribute to you all that the film 
was so successful. You were part of making it feel that way. On a personal level, I 
hope you felt the film represented all that is best about Port Isaac - its people, its 
community, its setting.

To thank any one individual would not be appropriate both from our team and your 
team. I think of all the faces and names, the events before, during and after the 
weekend and would dearly like to express my individual thanks to one and all. But 
as was often expressed it’s about a whole team making something possible rather 
than individuals. So a simple thank you all will have to suffice.

The BBC and the Team wish you and your hall every success for the future. I thank 
the village for its patience and understanding with us over the weekend and that the 
impact of our filming caused minimum disruptions to your lives. I feel the hall we left 
behind was worth all the effort. I ask but one favour, please keep in touch with us.

From the bottom of my heart, thank you Port Isaac - you are tremendous.

Big Saturday
/f)ur first big event in our new Hall will be Big Saturday on June 2nd. The 
x-Zday starts with another 'Mens’ Coffee Morning (with donuts and bacon 

butties), followed by Janet's lunches, followed by an afternoon tea dance, 
followed by an early evening disco for the youngsters and ending with a 
Sixties Night when we hope everyone will come dressed for the occasion.
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can be proud
“ 70 ur final words in the last Trio were 'DIY SOS are paying us a second visit’. 

x-Z Well, they did and since then we've barely had time to draw breath.

Chairman Steve Appleby was scarcely able to contain his excitement at the AGM 
when he announced that the Hall was going to be ‘DIY SOS’d'.

It’s all going to take place over the May Day Bank Holiday weekend and ‘live’ 
coverage Will be on BBC1 on Friday May 4”' at 8.30pm. Other times when you can 
watch snippets of what’s happening are Saturday at 5.40pm and 7.45pm; Sunday at 
2.25pm, 5.20pm and 6.50pm; and on Monday May 7,h at 1.15pm, 4.35pm and at 
approximately 6.30pm ish! Throughout the weekend you will be able to see how 
things are going by logging on to www.bbc.co.uk\dlvsos

We're going to hold a village party on May Day Monday evening to celebrate our 
new Hall and everyone is invited. Things will start on the Platt at about 5.30pm 
(we’re on TV talk here so this is a bit flexible). Everyone will then be filmed 
following the St Minver Band up to the Hall for the reveal and handover. You have 
to remember that this is live TV and the director Rupert - who is a lovely man so we 
do believe him! - has asked us to apologise to the village in advance and say that 
all the hold ups and waiting around over the weekend are NOT HIS FAULT! There 
will be delays and lots of waiting and everyone needs to be patient. But it will all 
be worth it and by 8 o’clock the Hall will be ours and should be rocking. The 
Applebeats Sixties Band are top of the bill but there is also a disco and a karaoke, 
plus lots to eat and drink

What’s actually being done inside the Hall is being kept very secret and most of the 
committee are also being kept in the dark. You wouldn’t believe the lengths some '■* 
committee members are going to, to try and get the secrets out of those 'in the 
know'. What we are sure of is that at the end of the weekend we will have a hall 
that we can be proud of.

The dust has settled, the paint pots put away, it has even rained, the world carries 
on. We at the BBC are all back at our desks working but we shall never forget our 
weekend with you in Port Isaac. It was a very special time, one that I hope everyone 
who took part in enjoyed to the full. I apologise to those members of the community 
who were held at bay until the Monday from seeing the finished hall - you had the 
worse task of the weekend, not knowing what we were doing. I hope the wait was 
worth it.
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and record-breaking sum of £3000.50 was
Grand Auction on May 3rd. An enormous thank

you to everyone who supported the event either by donating their talents,
their services, their time or goods or spending their money. Thank you,
thank you, thank you.

the access improvements so if our bids for grant aid do fail we can make a
start. Our fundraising will continue in top gear and one way or another we

going to hold another Auction next year.

Noreen Honey and Yvonne Cleave
(right) dance the night away at the
recent Forties Night in the Village Hall
celebrating VE Day. The Hall was a mass of patriotic red, white and blue
bunting, streamers, balloons and Union Jacks and everyone dressed 40s
style. The evening included a 1940s quiz, traditional games, bangers and
mash, liver and onions and lots of lovely, traditional home-made puddings.

The high point of the evening was the singsong led by the Larrick Lads that
ended with a boisterous and moving rendition of Land of Hope and Glory.
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01208 880862/880905 for morp information

everybody welcome to attend
especially visitors to the village

Village Hall news
All the results from the Consultation Day and the Village Hall survey are now in
and have been collated by Cornwall Rural Community Charity (CRCC). The
good news is that there is overwhelming support for our access improvements

to do is get the money! However, all the support is a definite plus point when
applying for grants so a huge thank you for everyone who has taken time to
complete the questionnaire - it wasn t a quick task ...

Just some of the comments made on the day:

Better access for wheelchair users and buggies.

Wheelchair access - yes.

Better pushchair access.

Baby changing/disabled toilets.

Easy access to kitchen and toilets and of course the entrance steps.

Outdoor lift - great idea, I know lots of people who struggle to access

There were several comments that really showed that local people benefitted
from using the Hall and lots of people felt that attending events/meetings in the
Hall made them feel more connected to the community. The Hall definitely shone
as a venue for local people to meet friends and neighbours as well as
encouraging people to get involved with local organisations. Again, this is all
good information to include with our grant applications.

Bank Holiday weekend when the BBC
TV programme DIY SOS took on

'run-around' and 'extra pair of 
hands'. The project was not 
without its hiccups especially when 
things went wrong after the initial

the challenge of renovating our
Village Hall.

wonderful Village Hall but, what is
even more special, is that our local String Band on Thursday December
community showed the whole
country just what community spirit
means - they lent their labour, their
time, their ideas, their vehicles,

endless. And everyone had such a
great time - a weekend of hard
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disappointment
very disappointed that the

planning application to create a

and new kitchen was rejected by

years ago by the then Conservation

were also in support of the project
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FASHION SHOW 9
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August 2015

everything their promotional 
material said and more. We started 
laughing the minute they came on 
the stage and didn’t stop until the 
show was over. As well as being 
funny they are all brilliant musicians 

. Let’s just hope we 
them back again sometime.

This was our second venture on the 
Carn to Cove’ scheme which 

Village Halls to put on 
entertainment at vastly subsidised 
rates. Hopefully we will be able to

Thank you all for your support 
the past year. A Very Happ^ 

Christmas and a Peaceful New Year 
to everyone.

The Village Hall Committee
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Nothing much goes on in there” “ statement

Well, you re wrong

It s Sunday morning and the Hall gets it s weekly clean. This happens every Sunday,
it s just the time of day that changes, depending on what s going on. Once a month,
and it s this week, there isn t a Sunday morning service in St Peter s Church. Instead
it s Messy Church in the Village Hall. It s open to everyone and the afternoon sees
the Hall full of families and children for a story, puppetry, crafts and refreshments.

Monday morning dawns and it s raining. Not good when there s a
delivery for the Village Hall. Mark has drawn the short straw this
time and he s grateful for the recently installed lift - he s got
47 trays of bottles and cans to manhandle into the

but a few weeks ago they were nearing
the end of their session, laying on their yoga mats chilling to some relaxing music

when two American ladies made an entrance! They had
( come in to watch the blood donors!!! Where they got that

Fast forward to the evening and it’s

enter. Again the yoga ladies were

Didn t you see the notice? asked

Monday Maintenance . The Village

to regular maintenance and keeping the Hall shipshape. At the moment
they are repairing and painting the rotting window frames and painting
the outside doors and gates. It s a never-ending job.

Tuesday morning and have we remembered to put the bin out! Rubbish

are being classed as a business, even though we are a charity, and we
are going to have to pay to have every scrap of rubbish removed.

First thing on this Tuesday morning sees Dee, Annie and Jan
unpacking the recently delivered new crockery for the Hall. Full

Everything is unpacked and the packaging loaded into Annie s car for recycling
before the Stay & Playgroup session. They needn t have rushed; today is an outing
down to the Lifeboat Station for the children. The group usually hold their sessions in
the Hall and is packed with mums, carers, babies and toddlers enjoying crafts, play

The afternoon sees Julia at the Hall meeting a couple who have hired the Hall for
their wedding reception later in the year.

Tuesday evening and it s the Port Isaac Chorale s weekly rehearsal. They are busy
rehearsing for their Summer Concert and their September Old Time Music Hall event

Wednesday and Andy and Mark take an hour or so out of their working day to unpack
all the bar supplies unloaded earlier in the week. Later in the day the lawn is mowed
and the garden tidied up.

Then at 7pm it s rehearsal time for Gulls. There s a
workshop to be held on a July Sunday in the Hall. Then the singing begins and some
hard work as they practice for a Prostate Cancer fundraiser at Wadebridge Rugby

can get it installed for the winter. More news next month.

Also, CRCC (Cornwall Rural Community Charity) are putting the final touches to
the Public Consultation Report that we need to accompany our applications for
further grant funding for our multi-access toilets and new kitchen. So, all in all, the
Village Hall seems to be in a very positive place at the moment... Watch this

is ready for it’s first ‘rising’ for 
anyone who wants to use it for the

It sits snugly in the corner and is 
not at all obtrusive when not in 

iperation. A huge thank you to the 
Doc Martin Fund for providing the

Village Hall
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Thursday and this week it s a
different. It s the European Referendum

electoral officers arrive just after 6am to

unprecedented turnout in the parish and

has broken. Actually the message was
that someone was actually stuck on the
lift. Wrong on both counts. Mark was
working in the village and immediately

broken, the person using it had pressed
the stop button and not released it.

Mostly though, Thursdays are a pretty
quiet day Hall wise although once a
month from April to October the Golden
Circle have their get-togethers. Plus
every two years from September to
Christmas, Thursday night is panto

A check on the weather and no strong
winds forecast and so on Friday
morning the boys are at the Hall again

wedding reception that is taking place
over the weekend. Wedding receptions
are becoming increasingly popular in

providing the bar, they are a major

upkeep and improve the Hall as we do.

Saturday dawns

wedding. From lunchtime until midnight

Port Isaac Village Hall. Obviously not
every week is the same; sometimes it s
a lot quieter, sometimes it s a
But there is always lots of room for you

out more call Julia, the bookings

July 2016

he two Temperance Hall 
banners found in the Village 
are in desperate need of some 

tic so that they can be displayed as
an historic momenta of village life. 
To get this work underway we have 
been very lucky to get the help of a 
professional restorer and she is 
joining us at the Village Hall on 
Wednesday November 28th to 
show us what to do.

Marie Percival fakes fhe easy way down on f he new village Hall 
access Jiff af fhe special 'Liff celebrafion' lunch for fhe Golden 

circle on May rzf h - if was such a success so 'Soup v Sweef' 
lunches are going f o be a regular winf er evenf af f he Hall.

April 2016
Port Isaac

Village Hall or Port Isaac Stay & Playgroup
If you are already a Co-op member

for our hugely successful Breakfast/ 
Coffee Morning/Sale and Easter Egg 
Hunt. Over 40 children came along 
and went home (if it lasted that long) 
with an Easter Egg. It looks like this 
might be a regular Easter event in the 
Village Hall calendar.
Easter Tuesday saw our Cash Bingo 
night - another successful event and 
some happy winners!

May 2014

and anything you’ve earned will be 
transferred to your new card. You 
can choose which cause to support

choice your 1% will be shared
October 2016


